
6-17-2020​     ​Evaline Weekly News 
Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful and Be a Positive Learner  

 

Closing Year Comments by Mrs, Duren -  Head Teacher 
As we close out this year I just wanted to thank you so much for 
partnering with our staff during this unprecedented school closure this 
spring. Last fall we had no idea our school year would end the way it 
has, or that teaching would have to change as much as it did. We 
have all witnessed a lot of patience, kindness, courage, hard work, 
ingenuity, flexibility, and resilience within our school staff and families 
this spring, all of which are well known characteristics our Evaline 
community has both valued and embodied over the years. I am very 
proud of how we have together risen to this challenge as one 
community. So please continue to keep watching for updates through 
our newsletter and Classdojo this summer regarding our fall plans. 
 

  Now please take a deep breath, pat yourselves on the back for a job 
well done, and take stock in the things that you found you were able 
to appreciate… the things you learned... and the things that perhaps 
became blessings during this difficult time. I know the challenges and 
the  losses are still there too, and they still cause us discomfort, but 
my Grandpa used to say that sometimes it is through the tough times 
we gain the most knowledge and strength. So, to quote our beloved 
Evaline School song, “Evaline… we’re doing fine… 100 year down 
the line.” 
 

EVALINE  6TH GRADE GRADUATES 
Congratulations 6th Grade Graduates!  We know it wasn’t 

easy and we’re so proud of how you persevered!!!  
 Best wishes in 2020-2021!!  We will miss you!! 

Ismael Franco, Lyla Kirkpatrick, Caleb Odlin,  Hunter 
Riley, Asher Smith, Ethan Vazquez, Luke Sky Wachter 

 

 ​EVALINE Class of 2013 
2020 HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES 

   ​NAPAVINE​ ​                      ​WINLOCK 
Garrett Bradshaw    Adrian Medina                Gage Dukes 
 Joey Krause           Chloe Stewart                 Sydney Porter 
     ​Lela Stewart~ Valedictorian  
 

             ​Local Scholarship Recipients 
C​ongratulations!!!!  

Wachter Scholarship: Lela Stewart 
 Evaline Community Scholarship: Chloe Stewart 

 Hope Grange Scholarship: Sydney Porter 
If you are interested in learning more about these scholarships for 

your graduating senior please contact the Evaline office.  
 

MPORTANT DATES 
 6/18 - 6th grade Graduation - 6:30pm 

6/19 - Last Official Day of School / 
           Last Lunch Run for 19-20. 

 
 

2019-2020 LION PAW Recipient  
ABIGAIL SPAIN 

The ​Lion Paw Award ​for Evaline School for the 
2019-2020 school year goes to third grade student 
Abigail Spain. ​Abigail has consistently demonstrated 
the qualities we look for in the Lion Paw award 
throughout this school year, both while school was 
open, and also when it was closed and distance 
learning was occurring.  
Be Safe​- Always walks when inside, helps to clean 
the classroom floor to keep it safe for everyone. 
Be Responsible-​ Always on task and doing exactly what she needs to be 
doing when she is supposed to be doing it. Self regulates time and work. 
Can anticipate what needs to be done next and will do it without being 
asked. 
Be Respectful​-​ Respectful to everyone, staff and students alike. Always 
stepping up to help other students especially with reading to 2nd graders 
who struggle with reading, never casting judgement and encouraging 
them to try and to do their best.  
Be a Positive Learner​-​ Not once has she ever complained about an 
assignment given or given up when something got too hard. She will 
persevere through any learning and not just to complete an assignment, 
but to really understand and master a concept. This did not change with 
the transition to distance learning. 
Examples of Additional Character Traits​-​ Abigail demonstrated growth 
this year in the character traits of Generosity and Patience with 
welcoming, helping, and including students from other classes and those 
with differences from herself in activities she was doing. 
 

Pandemic EBT (P-EBT):  
Emergency School Meals Program. 

Dear Families, 
Because COVID-19 closed our schools, your children may be eligible 
for food assistance, called Pandemic EBT (P-EBT): Emergency 
School Meals Program. 
P-EBT provides families with funds to make up for the cost of meals 
while school was closed. This benefit is for Washington children in 
grades k-12 who receive free or reduced-price school meals. These 
benefits will be on an Electronic Benefits Transfer (EBT) card which 
is used like a debit card to buy groceries. 
If your family has lost income since schools closed, you may be 
eligible for free or reduced-price school meals. You can find out if you 
are eligible and how to apply by calling 360-785-3460 or emailing 
cbradshaw@evalinesd.k2.wa.us. 
Every eligible child may receive ​up to a​ ​maximum of $399 ​of P-EBT​. 
Immigration status does not matter for P-EBT – it is not Basic Food 
and will not count in a public charge test. P-EBT is intended to 
replace meals missed while schools closed due to COVID-19. 
Children are allowed to get free meals from school and community 
sites and get P-EBT at the same time – they are separate programs. 
If your family does not receive Basic Food, you must apply for P-EBT 
if you want to receive the funds. The application will be open by June 
30. There are two ways to apply: 
*Go to: www.WashingtonConnection.org, or 
 *​Call DSHS at 877-501-2233 
See the attached flyer for more information about P-EBT. 
We want to make sure all of our students stay healthy and grow 
strong. 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARADE FUN!!! 
What a great turn out we had for 

our parade!  It was so great to see 
everyone with their wonderful 

signs and banners.  
Evaline families are the BEST!!! 

We miss you soooo much!​! 
 
 



 
MRS. MITTGE  2nd-6th SCIENCE & 4th MATH  

Families!  
 

Can you see that finish line? You have all run a marathon of a race and should feel proud of what you 
have accomplished! It has been a great honor to work with all of you this year! I am humbled by the 
positivity and growth your amazing children have shown and know that a huge reason for this success 
is the love and time families have given to students at home. Thank you so very much for all of the 
support you have given to them and to Evaline this year! I can't wait to see their sweet faces in 
September! 

 
 
My family and I read a lot throughout the summer. Below are a few books and 
resources I have used with my own three children. 
Book Series:  
Ranger in Time by Kate Messner 
Wallace and Grace by Heather Alexander 
Flat Stanley by Jeff Brown 
Jigsaw Jones by James Preller 
Cam Jansen by David A. Adler 
Encyclopedia Brown by Donald Sobol 
Key Hunters by Eric Luper 
Wings of Fire by Tui T. Sutherland 
The Sisters Grimm by Michael Buckley 
Gregor the Overlander by Suzanne Collins 
The Great Mouse Detective by Eve Titus 
The Magic Tree House by Mary Pope Osborne 
The Magic School Bus by Joanna Cole 
The Secret Zoo by Chick Bryan 
The Who Was/Who Is/What Was Publisher: Penguin Random House 
I Survived by Lauren Tarshis 
Who Would Win by Jerry Pallotta 
Series: You Wouldn't Want to... Publisher: Franklin Watts 
 
Check out these sites for additional ideas: 
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/lists/50-books-all-kids-should-read-before-theyre-12 
 
http://www.ala.org/alsc/sites/ala.org.alsc/files/content/awardsgrants/bookmedia/newberymedal/newberywinners/newbe
ry%20medals%20and%20honors%201922-present.pdf 
 
Science/Social Studies Resources: 
https://www.steampoweredfamily.com/ 
https://kcts9.pbslearningmedia.org/ 
 
https://spaceplace.nasa.gov/ 
https://www.ducksters.com/ 
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MR. BURLINGAME: Grade 4-6 
 
 
7th GRADE ORIENTATION 
Sixth Grade Parents -  In preparation for next fall, please contact the school office of the school district your 
new 7th grader will be attending in September.   Students planning on attending Napavine, can enroll online 
at their website napavineschools.org.  Down at the bottom of the page there is an orange/red button that 

says “Online New Student Enrollment Information”.  Click this button and it will take you to a 
page where you will click the “Temporary Account for New Student Enrollment” button. 
Continue to follow the prompts to enroll.  If you have any questions please contact Mrs. 

Barton at 360-262-3301 or email her at ​cbarton@napavineschools.org​.  She will be 
available every day from 9am to 1pm until June 30th.  Students planning on 
attending Chehalis please call 360-807-7230 and ask for the best way to enroll. 
They have enrollment forms on their website at  ​https://chehalisschools.org​ under 

the subheading “forms”.  It’s best to make contact with the district of your choice as soon as possible.  Once 
you are enrolled you begin receiving information about fall school happenings.  Best wishes in 20-21!!! 
 
There is a lot of information being passed on through dojo, email, and the newsletter.  Please make sure you 
are staying connected through these options so that you know about important dates and information. 
 
Thank you, 
S. Burlingame 
 
 
THE CREATIVE ART WORK ON OUR WINDOWS WAS CREATED BY OUR TALENTED MS. ALIQUE!! 
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.​ ​TURNQUIST Grade 2-3 
 

Congratulations family, we made it through this difficult year and now it’s time to enjoy 
your summer!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you looking for a way to motivate your child to read this summer? Barnes and Nobles is 
hosting a summer reading program. Once students read 8 books and fill out the reading log 
they can turn it into any Barnes and Noble to receive a free book. There are 45 free books to 
choose from! Check it out and print your form at 
https://dispatch.barnesandnoble.com/content/dam/ccr/h/summer-reading/2020/2020/S
ummerReadingJournal.pdf​ . 

 

 In math I would encourage 2​nd​ graders to continue practicing their 3-digit addition and 
subtraction and 3​rd​ graders to work on memorizing their multiplication facts. Practicing 
these skills over the summer will make for a smooth transition into the next grade. If you 
requested a summer learning pack these will go out on Friday.  

 

Have a great summer and I will see you all in the fall! 

Mrs. Turnquist 
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Mrs.Young Grade K-1 

Hello families! 

 

It was a pleasure getting to see many of the families at the school parade! Our staff misses 
the students so much, so it was wonderful to see all the kids and how much they have grown 
over the past couple months!  
 
I hope everyone has a wonderful and safe summer. Enjoy the time with your family! I look 
forward to seeing you this fall and hearing about all your adventures!  
 
 
Congratulations to all the kindergarteners! You have made it through your first year of 
school. This year has been different as you were the first group who had to stay home 
as part of your school year. Each of you have worked hard this year. We have learned 
our letter sounds, how to count to 100, and the different parts of a plant. One of the 
most important lessons you have learned this year is how to work as a team and 
share. All of you are hardworking, helpful,  eager, and most of all caring. Thank you 
for a wonderful school year and we can't wait to see you as first graders!  Mrs. Young 


